
PRINCIPAL MESSAGE 
Dear Parents and Carers  
It’s here, the final week of school for students and staff at 
Bogangar Public School.  
 
It has been just an amazing year and I am sure that you, just like I 
will appreciate some down time to recharge and have some 
quality family time.  
 
The school will break for holidays this Wednesday 19th 
December, however the school office will still be open on 
Thursday 20th and Friday 21st December.  
 
In 2019, staff will return on Tuesday 29th and students will 
recommence on Wednesday 30th January.  
In regards to our incoming 2019 Kindergarten students, their first 
official full day of big school will be Monday 4th February, so to 
assist in accommodating individual Best Start Assessments with 
incoming Kindergarten children. 
 
Although classes have been formed and a teacher assigned for 
the 2019 school year please keep in mind that the school will 
need to remain flexible due to unforeseeable circumstances that 
may arise, in particular around student numbers and staff.  
Should changes need to occur the school will do their best to 
ensure minimal disruption occurs as our priority is to have a 
smooth start to the new school year.  
 
I would like to just pause, acknowledge and say  
 
 Congratulations to all award recipients at our recent 

Annual School Presentation. However to the students 
who did not receive an award I would also like to say 
congratulations and well done on your learning 
throughout the year, your hard work has not gone 
unnoticed 

 Good luck and all the best in your future schooling years 
to our Year 6 students as they venture on into High School 
and begin a new chapter in their lives  

 Farewell to our Bogangar families who will not be 
returning in 2019. I hope that you take with you beautiful 
memories of your time here at BPS. 

 Thank you to all our volunteers. Special Religious 
Education and Ethic Teachers and, parents and 
community members 

 Thank you to the P&C for your time, effort and 

contribution supporting the education of the students at 

Bogangar Public School.  

Muriel Kelly - Principal 
 

 

 

 

 
TALK LIKE A PIRATE DAY! 

Ahoy me hearties! 
Last Wednesday, students from Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 
got to dress up and celebrate international ‘Talk like a Pirate 
Day’. Students made their way to Cabarita Beach in their best 
pirate costumes to participate in some fun in the sun on a 
beautiful summer’s day. Our lucky pirates participated in 
sandcastle building, beach cricket and even got the chance to dig 
for some buried treasure! 
It was a great morning – check out some of the action that took 
place in the pictures below. 
Mr Dale Gurney - Assistant Principal   
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   TERM 4 CALENDAR 
 
WEEK 10 
WED 19 DEC  END OF TERM FOR STUDENTS 
 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS FOR JANUARY 
 
TUESDAY 22 JANUARY - 2.30PM TO 4.30PM 
FRIDAY 25 JANUARY - 2.30PM TO 4.30PM 
TUESDAY 29 JANUARY - 8.30AM TO 10.30AM  
 
ATTENTION: THE UNIFORM SHOP WILL BE OPEN  
THROUGHOUT 2019 ON A TUESDAY AND A THURSDAY  
MORNING FROM 8.45AM TO 9.15AM 
 
MON 28 JAN   AUSTRALIA DAY HOLIDAY 
TUE 29 JAN  SCHOOL STAFF RETURN 
WED 30 JAN  STUDENTS RETURN 
 
MON 4 FEB  KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS COMMENCE 
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Every Monday at our whole school assembly a student from every 
class is acknowledged with a class award.  
 
CLASS AWARDS           WEEK 8  
STARFISH _K     Cody Kamnerdkan 
WAVES _K   Trey Rodenburg 
CORAL _1/2   Lilyana Penglase 
TURTLE _2    Jarrah star-Webb 
CURLEWS _3/4  Ethan Trayes 
LONGBOARDS _4/5  Jaxom Star 
  
 
CLASS AWARDS           WEEK 9 
STARFISH _K   Orlo Riddell  
WAVES _K   James Wasllace-Harrison 
REEF_K/1     Evie Williams 
CORAL _1/2   Sadie Stock 
CURLEWS _3/4  Kiera Avington 
LONGBOARDS _4/5  Millie Driver 
FRANGIPANI _5/6  Tarni Hintz-Knight 
 
 
YEAR 6 FAREWELL 

 

 

 

Have you got the SkoolBag App on your smartphone? Do not 
forget to down load our SKOOLBAG APP...ALL UPDATES,  
PERMISSION NOTES AND ANY IMPORTANT INFORMATION IS  
POSTED AND UPDATED DAILY! 
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WATER FUN DAY 

The K-2 Water Fun Day took place at Bogangar Public school last 
Friday and it is safe to say that it was the best day ever! 
K-2 students had an amazing time sliding down the giant inflatable 
wave, boogying at the sprinkler disco and even turning their 
tongues blue with an ice cold sno-cone! 
On behalf of the K-2 students and teachers, we would like to say a 
massive THANK YOU to the P&C for covering the cost of the  
inflatables for the day. You allowed us to put on an event that was 
incredibly fun and students created a whole bunch of amazing 
memories – thank you for all your hard work! 
Mr Dale Gurney  - Assistant Principal 

BOGANGAR STAFFING 

I would like to acknowledge and thank every staff member for the 

energy and commitment. We are fortunate to have highly  

experienced staff in a variety of roles.  

From Mrs Pine and Mrs Ryan in the front office, to James Kiley and 

Robyn Cosgrove who keeps our school looking smick, to our 

School Learning Support staff and the teaching staff, thank you for 

putting the students of Bogangar Public School at the centre of 

everything we do. Together we are doing and will continue to stay 

focused on improving student learning outcomes 

As we move into 2019, permanent additions to our Bogangar Pub-
lic School team include Mrs Helen Kay, specialist Librarian and 
classroom teachers Mrs Heidi King and Mr Rohan MacPherson. 
They will join Mrs Alyson McIntyre), Mr Dale Gurney, Mrs Cathy 
Llewellyn, Mrs Clara Williams, Mrs Liz Edwards, Mrs Nicole Demp-
sey, Mrs Racheal Smart, Mrs Alison Smith, Mrs Kelli Wishart, Miss 
Janelle Bailey, Mr Owen Quirk, Mrs Dianna Duff, Mrs Katie  
Houghton, Mrs Linda Ryan, Mrs Julie Pine, Mrs Bonnie Peet, Miss 
Val Robinson, Mr James Kiley, & Mr Patrick McCann. 
Further, I would like to acknowledge Mrs Linda Constable and Mrs 
Linda Dawson who have taken up roles outside our school and I 
wish them well in furthering their career. 
 
Finally I would like to acknowledge the temporary staff who  
unfortunately will not be with us in 2019. The staff include Mrs 
Jasmine Riddle, Mrs Katie Thompson, Mrs Vanessa O’Brien, Mrs 
Helen Williams, Mrs Louise O’Boyle, Mrs Emma Star-Webb, Mrs Jill 
Smith, Mr Ross Keevers & Mrs Angela Berryman. On behalf of the 
staff I wish you well and thank you for your commitment,  
Involvement and encouragement the students at Bogangar Public 
School. 
Finally, on behalf of the Bogangar Public School staff I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank you all for an awesome year. I 
would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a safe, healthy 
and happy New Year.  

SCHOOL  ROUTINE 

 

  9.00AM   1ST LEARNING SESSION  

 11.00AM  Recess     

 11.30AM  2ND LEARNING SESSION 

 12.50PM  Lunch  

  1.30 PM  3RD LEARNING SESSION  

   3.00PM    END OF  SCHOOL DAY 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Every Monday at 2.30pm in the hall. All welcome. 

SCHOOL BANKING  MONDAYS  

UNIFORM SHOP       

   MONDAY AFTERNOON    

   2.45PM TO 3.15PM 

   TUESDAY & FRIDAY MORNING           

           8.45AM TO 9.15AM. 

School hats are also available at the Canteen 

CANTEEN      THURSDAY & FRIDAY 

SURFSIDE BUSLINES  0755 716 555 

SCHOOL SECURITY  1300 880 021 

PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT The equipment is for use of stu-

dents at Bogangar Public School during school hours under 

the supervision of teaching staff.          
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SALTY KIDS 
We would like to introduce Salty Kids OOSH at  
Bogangar Public School.  
Owners Jessica and Emma are both mothers to  
children at the school and members of the community 
who are very excited to take over the program Leah 
and her team at Free Bees have successfully built. 
Leah will be working closely with us during the transi-
tion to ensure minimal disruption takes place during 
this time.  
Salty Kids will commence at Bogangar Public School 
in  February 2019.  
 
To enrol for next year please 
email saltykidsoshc@gmail.com or feel free to call us 
on 0408 428 999. 
  
Thank you Jess Aitken and Emma Waters  

 

PRESENTATION DAY 2018 
 

CONGRATULATIONS HAILEY PEET - DUX 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2019 SCHOOL LEADERS 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE: 

ENROL ONLINE 
https://freebeesoshc.hubworks.com.au/  

and press the enroll button. 
Please contact Leah on  0404 904 993 

 

mailto:saltykidsoshc@gmail.com
tel:0408428999

